
MINUTES
GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
Regular Session, December 11, 2017, 6:00 PM
CITY HALL, 154 SW OLD MISSION AVENUE, GREENVILLE FL 32331

ALSO PRESENT: 	John Reid, Town Attorney
		Josie Tomayo, Town Attorney
Kimberly Reams, Town Clerk
		Hakili Washington, Public Works – Fire Chief
		Jim Parrish, Grants Consultant
		Mike Murphy, Mott MacDonald
		Kovacherich Arnold
		
		
1. Call to Order
After prayer and the pledge, Mayor Malone called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.  

2. Roll Call by the Clerk:  Mayor Calvin Malone, Council Member Joi Collins, Council Member Brandi Seabrooks, and Council Member Barbara Dansey were present.
3. Change Order Number 3:  Mr. Mike Murphy, Mott MacDonald explained that Change Order Number 3 was to add wiring so that the existing plant will run off the generator.  He went on to say that the cost was $3300.00 and the time would be extended by 60 days.  After brief discussion the following motion was made.

MOTION:  Ms. Collins moved to approve Change Order Number 3; second by Ms. Dansey.  Motion passed unanimously.

YEA			NAY
Mr. Malone		  X	
Ms. Seabrooks		  X
Ms. Collins		  X
Ms. Dansey		  X

4. General and Miscellaneous Business:  

Town Manager Report:  Mr. Dean stated that on the 30th he submitted on behalf of the town two appropriation requests to the Florida Senate.  He said one request was for a million dollars to construct the pump station and a two million dollar request to design the entire sewer system.  Mr. Dean stated that it would take approximately fourteen million to bring everyone online from septic to sewer.   Mr. Dean stated that we should have some idea around March.  Mr. Dean stated that he was in the process of planning a day for Greenville during the legislative session.  He went on to say he was looking at late January or sometime in February.  Mr. Dean stated that a request for inclusion has gone into DEP as well. 

Citizen Participation: Ms. Christy Roebuck with St. Leo University in Madison extended a personal invitation to the Council Members for their grand opening and ribbon cutting ceremony on January 25, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. 

Ms. Matilda Thomas stated that Greenville needs help.  She went on to say that there were many needs especially programs for the children.  Ms. Thomas stated that she supported the Town Manager one hundred percent.

Dr. Barbara Thomas Reddick stated that she was passionate about Greenville.  She went on to say that she was looking to put in a substance abuse outpatient treatment center.  Dr. Reddick stated that this would include counseling and preventative care.  Dr. Reddick went on to state that she would be meeting with Mr. Dean and Commission Ronnie Moore to discuss this further.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Dansey moved to adjourn; second by Ms. Seabrooks.  Meeting adjourned.  


Respectfully submitted,


______________________________		
Kimberly M. Reams	
Town Clerk				
